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Minister for Education must tackle breach of European and 
Irish law by universities, says IFUT

16 April 2011

The Minister for Education, Ruairí Quinn, TD, should move to protect the rights of 
thousands  of  researchers,  librarians  and  other  staff  who are  being  placed on 
temporary  contracts  by  universities,  in  violation  of  European  Directives  and 
related legislation here in Ireland, the General Secretary of the Irish Federation of 
University Teachers (IFUT), Mike Jennings, states in an address to be delivered to 
IFUT’s Annual Conference in Dublin today (Saturday, 16 April).

Up to 4,000 young and gifted Researchers are being placed in constant insecurity 
and encouraged to  think  of  their  jobs  as  transitory  and short-term,  with  little 
recognition, poor pay and no thanks or loyalty from their employers, Mr Jennings 
states.

“Eight years ago the Oireachtas passed the Protection of Employees (Fixed-Term 
Work)  Act,  the  explicit  intent  of  which  was to  tackle  this  type  of  cynical  and 
exploitative practice.

“The new university policy, which stipulates that all  new employment be on a 
fixed-term or fixed-purpose contract, is a direct challenge to Irish law and to the 
European Directive and Framework Agreement upon which that law is based.

“It is being introduced by universities, at the behest of the HEA, while these very 
same institutions call  for greater commitment to research,  ask our children to 
pursue  careers  in  this  area  and  issue  high-minded  but  clearly  hypocritical 
pronouncements about the need for a ‘smart economy’”.
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